
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 
                   Thursday May 30, 2019 
 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present.  
 
Minutes Approved. May 9, May 20 and May 22 Meetings 
 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  
 
PUBLIC SPEAKS 
Jessica Conley, Bolivar Library Branch Supervision, gave yearly report. Bolivar Branch checked 
out 60,216 books, DVDs, CDs, magazines, and audiobooks in 2018. They helped patrons find 
79,203 digital books, audio books, videos, magazines and music. The 20-year Bolivar Library 
celebration party will be held from 11:00am to 2:00pm Saturday at the Library. Paul Dunlap, 
Bimeler Street, discussed speeding on the street and concerns about children playing. Also 
discussed street lighting. Trustees will look into trimming tree covering speed limit sign and 
discuss with Sheriff Deputy to patrol area. Zoning Inspector will look into the street lighting 
problems.  
 
TRUSTEES 
Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to accept bid from Superior Paving of $90,960.80 
as part of the county paving bid. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. 
Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to approve the Memorandum of Understanding 
with the Tuscarawas River Water Trail Initiative. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and 
Ackerman yes.   
 
The trustees thanked the American Legion Post 190, township employees and others who 
participated in the Memorial Day events. Trustees also thanked Friends of Fort Laurens for their 
donation to help with the cost of mowing at Fort Laurens. Trustees reminded residents that wood 
taken to the compost should be no longer than 4 feet long. Trustees will review 2 bids for the roof 
on the salt bin. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn 
was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   
 
ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Don Ackerman                                             Michael Haueter    


